
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glowrey Catholic Primary School 

12th March 2019 

           6th April 2023 

 

Dear Parents and Students 

As we come to the end of our first term, I would like to take this opportunity to 

express my thanks to all of the members of our Glowrey community. To the parents 

for all of your support, our wonderful hardworking staff and most importantly to all 

of our students.  

School will resume on Monday 24th April for term two. Please note that Tuesday 25th 

April is a public holiday so the school will be closed on that day. 

A big thank you to Enza Nanov and all of our Parents and Friends committee for your 

support this term in fundraising including the Easter raffles and selling of icy-poles 

this term. Our major fundraising effort for next term will be a School Fun Run which 

details have already been distributed to families. Thank you in anticipation of your 

support of this event. All money raised will go into improving our play facilities 

outside. 

Finally, I would like to wish all of our families a very safe and restful Easter break. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Tim Kelly 

Principal 

 



  

 

 

  

WINTER UNIFORM  

 Winter Uniform 

Commencing from term two children are able to wear their full winter uniform. As the 

weather is a little unpredictable with the possibility of some warm day’s summer 

uniform may be worn for the first two weeks still. Please not that children during this 

transition period must be in either FULL SUMMER UNIFORM or FULL WINTER 

UNIFORM and cannot be wearing bits of both. ALL children will be required to be in 

full winter uniform by Wednesday 17th May which is our School Photo Day. 

 

 

Please ensure your child has the correct 

school uniform and school shoes   

 

TERM 2 CALENDAR  

Monday 24th April   Term Two Commences 

Tuesday 25th April  ANZAC DAY – School Closed 

Saturday 6th May                             Glowrey Eucharist 12-1pm 

Tuesday 9th May   Mother’s Day Stall  

Friday 12th May   Mother’s Day Morning Tea – classroom visits 

Wednesday 17th May  School Photos 

Thursday 18th May  School Fun Run  

Monday 5th to 7th June   Year 5 & 6 Camp  

Monday 12th June   King’s Birthday – School Closed  

Tuesday 13th June   School Closure Day  

Saturday 17th June   Glowrey Confirmations 9-10am 

Thursday 22nd June   Parent Teacher Interviews   

 

Friday 23rd th June 2018  Term Two Concludes 3.30pm 

 



 

  In Year 6C we have been exploring Place Value throughout our mathematics lessons in Term 
One. At the end of our Place Value lessons, we had to share our learning by creating a poster 
which we titled, “EVERYTHING I KNOW ABOUT PLACE VALUE”  
 
Our posters had to include the following features: 

 A Place Value chart 
 Whole numbers and decimal numbers 
 Pictures 
 Drawings 
 Diagrams of Place Value 
 Large numbers in both numeral and word forms 
 Images of MAB Blocks showing a connection to Place Value  
 Renaming 

 
Here are some examples from the Year 6C students’ work from recent mathematics lessons. 

 

YEAR 6 -  MENTAL COMPUTATION 



 Konnichiwa (こんにちは) 

from Hiroko Sensei!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Japanese club is back!! We have had a great start to Japanese club this year!! I run Japanese club at 

lunch break on Tuesdays and Thursdays from Year 2 to Year 6. Students love Origami especially 

making Ninja stars! Year 4 – 6 students have been exploring Japanese traditional toys such as 

Kendama, Paper balloon (Kami Fuusen), Sumo spinning top and Daruma otoshi. This year, I have 10 

Year 6 students who are helping younger students to make Origami. I am very grateful and thankful 

for those helpers in the club. 

Here are some of the fun moments I’ve managed to capture so far!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

Welcome to 

Aurora, Misha, 

Naina, Ava, 

Caley, Pranav, 

Mirna, Srinika, 

Johanna and 

Valentina 

to join as 

Japanese club 

helpers!! 

 

 

 



Glowrey 
Walkathon 

 

A big thank you for your donations to the 
Project Compassion boxes and the Glowrey 

Walkathon. 
 

We have raised $1285 in online donations and 
$1314.25 in coins from our  

Project Compassion boxes.  
A total of $2,599.25 

 

Look how many coins we collected over Lent! 
 

 

Well done to the Grade 6 School Leaders who came 
up with the idea of the walkathon and put their ideas 
into action. It was a great school event and a nice 
way to finish off the term.  
 



 

We’re excited to announce that we will be holding the School Fun Run this year! Our Fun 

Run date will be Thursday 18th May 2023. We have launched the fundraising, so make sure 

to keep your eyes out!  

We hope you’ll support our school and students in fundraising. Keep your eyes peeled for the 

sponsorship forms which were sent home with your child. A parent letter was posted onto 

Seesaw that will explain everything.  Once you have the form, you should sign up for a 

Student Profile Page at schoolfunrun.com.au. You’ll be able to access online fundraising and 

can win a $20,000 Ultimate Family Package! 

So, we would love all families to participate by simply creating a profile 

at schoolfunrun.com.au  and sharing with family and friends. 

Also, for raising just $10 students will get to pick a prize!  

We’re looking for all students to participate and we’re organising a great day for our 

community, so we’d love everyone to come down to support the kids. 

If you have any questions about the Fun Run please contact the School Fun Run Office on 

1800 FUN RUN. 

Thanks for supporting the school and we hope to see you at the event! 

 

https://youtu.be/cFKqHWKeDO8 

http://www.schoolfunrun.com.au/
http://www.schoolfunrun.com.au/
https://youtu.be/cFKqHWKeDO8

